

## Braintcroft E-Act Primary Academy Weekly Newsletter



SUCCESS PERSEVERANCE INTEGRITY RESILIENCE INDEPENDENCE THOUGHTFULNESS

Week ending 26.06.2020







**Nursery**: *DIAMOND*: Irhaa and Ammar for their hard work.

Reception: CORAL: Fara, RUBY: Zainab. AMBER: Yusuf and Ahmad for

working hard this week.

**Year 1:** *JADE*: Aya and Mariam. *EMERALD*: Riham and Seif TURQUOISE:

Muhammad and Luiza., for working very hard at home.

Year 2: CRYSTAL: Mehdi and Zayan. ONYX Arber and Mustafa

SAPPHIRE: Lea and Adil for resilience in completing tasks.

**Year 3:** TOPAZ: Alex A and Musa, AQUAMARINE: Aysha and Helena. OPAL: David B and Abdul Aziz., for being consistent in completing and uploading work.

**Year 4:** GARNET Mosda ZIRCON: Matilde and Ella AMMOLITE: Farah and Sarah, for their weekly efforts in doing tasks.

**Year 5:** AMETHYST: Haad and Cece MOLDAVITE: Jannat and Summaya PEARL: Omar and Madalin., for consistently working hard this week.

Year 6: QUARTZ: Shahbaz and Ammara. TANZANITE: Zaker and Brahim

LAPIS-LAZULI: Najma and Hussein, for working hard this week.

Another week of fantastic work from our amazing SUPER STA

Another week of fantastic work from our amazing SUPER STARS from Nursery to Year 6. You are AMAZING!

## Year 2 and Year 5 children are also back in school

Mon & Tue Year 5 and 6 8:45am - 2:45pm at Warren Road gate
Mon & Tue Reception 9am - 2:30pm at Crest Road gate

Thurs & Fri Year 1 and Year 2 8:45am - 2:45pm at Crest Road

Thurs & Fri Nursery 9am - 12pm at Warren Road

Children who are invited by Ms Mills should still turn up at their given time.

Easing of lockdown restrictions: Prime Minister Boris Johnson has set out further changes to lockdown measures to allow people to get back into their regular and normal routines. As a school, we are following government guidelines to keep our staff and students safe. We are also aware that being in school provide a safe and nurturing environment and for such reason, we have been accepting children in school from additional year groups. We have now invited Nursery, Reception, Year 1, Year 2, Year 5 and Year 6 children (as well as others invited in by Ms Mills). We are seeing an increase in numbers weekly with lots of enthusiasm, as we respond positively to questions and expressions of their feelings after the lockdown.

We know that there are clear benefits for children's education and mental health—not to mention their parents' well-being when they are in school. So well done to those brave children who are back with us now.

## Preparing for September.

You will agree that a lot of our teaching and learning time was lost this year. We are hoping that with the easing of the lockdown and reduce of Covid-19 risks, we will be opening our doors to all our students in September.

We are now working very hard on plans for a new and exciting school curriculum which will also recognise children's recent life experiences as a result of the Covid-19 pandemic.

We are hoping to say our goodbyes to Year 6 students virtually, as they get ready for a new path in September.

We are also considering having two weeks of Summer school for year 5 students who are now our next exam group but will keep parents informed.



Such pleasure to have Year 1 and Year 2 children in school.



Question of the week?

Is your child entitled to Free School Meals? Ask a member of staff if you are unsure.

## **OUR SCHOOL MANTRA:**

SUCCESS in everything we do, PERSEVERANCE to make dreams come true. INTEGRITY and honesty that is who we are, RESILIENCE to stretch and reach for the stars. INDEPENDENCE to make decisions to learn and grow, THOUGHTFULNESS of others The SPIRIT we all know

